WILLOWS PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
This meeting of the Willows Library Board of Trustees was held on Thursday, December 13, 2018, at the Willows Public Library.  The meeting was called to order at 11:00am by Lynn Soeth.
Roll Call:  Board members present: Lynn Soeth, Lisa Kennedy, Bob Griffith, Sunshine Kelly and Jody Meza – Willows Librarian 
Others Present:     Brian Ramos – Willows Friends of the Library, Larry Mello
Meeting Minutes:   Motion made by Bob Griffith to approve meeting minutes of October 11, 2018 meeting.  Seconded by Lynn Soeth  
List of Bills Paid:   The Willows November Lakeshore billing was for replacement blocks, etc. in children’s library.
Open Floor to General Public:  None
OLD/ONGOING BUSINESS:   Willows Report: October showed increase in E-book & Audio and items added along with children’s program. November showed increase in checkouts and E-books/Audio.   Bayliss Report:   The October numbers look good even though they are low compared to previous year (last year was their centennial may be why)  Nov number of people very high due to a fundraiser they held.  Elk Creek Report: Numbers are continuing to climb across the board.  They are enjoying the VR computer and 3D printer!
Friends of the Library Report:   Brian Ramos reported that this is the 6th year they participated in the Willows Crafts fair making over $182.  They sold children’s book and sets of books.  There is a $65 fee to participate with $30 donated from a local patron to help with that expense.  The on-going book sale in the library is averaging $24/week.  They are doing a big purge in the books and will have lots of juvenile and children’s book for sale at the next book sale slated for February 1st & 2nd.  Setup will take place January 31st at 9am.  They will have a $3/bag sale.  The next book/bake sale will be in March sometime.  Janice Moore will be the Friends new Secretary.
Glenn County Literacy Project Report:  No Report as Jody said they are still between coordinators.  The volunteer tutors are still meeting.
NEW BUSINESS
Zip book Program allocation of $6750 and extension to June 30, 2019.  Jody reported this good news and that over 500 peop-le have used the program.  Overtime they have gotten $15,000 for this program. 

Summary of Library Trust Funds.  – See attached…Tim Salisbury put together a great report.  The library feels like they are getting a very good return on the investments.

Planning of “Love Your Library” Month activities and/or Open House in February.  3 baskets will be put together by Lynn and Lisa for Adult/Juvenile/Child by January 31st.  When a patron checks out a book they can place a ticket in which basket they choose.  The day of Celebration will be February 28th with the drawing that day and coffee/tea/cocoa on hand all day.  
Comments by Board Members:  Lisa Kennedy commented on the cleanliness of our library and appreciates it.
Meeting adjourned at 11:40.

NEXT BOARD MEETING:  Tentatively scheduled for February 14th at 11am at Willows Library
Submitted by Lisa Kennedy - Secretary
